
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Highlight Report from the Altarnun Parish Council Meeting on                                                                               

Wednesday, 3rd April 2019, Bolventor Reading Room. 

 
Attendance: Councillors C Dowler, C Bloomfield, D Branch. CCllr A Parsons & Parish Handyman P Smart.  

Several residents and Todda Park applicant Mr Bettison & his architect Mr Hunt were also present.  

Absent: Councillors N Jasper, J Kendall, T Hoskin, M McCallum, P Smith, L Baker-Pannell, C Richards & W Smith.  

Also absent on scheduled vacation was M Savage, Parish Clerk. Notes taken by Cllr Branch in her absence.  

Point of Order: Insufficient Parish Councillors were present for the meeting to be quorate & decisions to be taken. 

The Chair expressed disappointment at the unexpected level of non-attendance of Councillors at the meeting. 

Cornwall Cllr Update: CCllr Parsons gave a brief update on litter clearance on A30. He was chasing Highways England 

to complete it. He was also pursuing with Cormac the two road safety issues raised at Bolventor in recent meetings. 

Finally, he enquired after the status of the recent enquiry into the clearance and re-opening of the St Nonna Holy Well site 

in Altarnun. Cllr Branch advised that it was her understanding from the Clerk’s pre meeting briefing that the St Nonna’s 

PCC had confirmed that the well was the acknowledged property of/owned by the Dioscese of Truro and talks were now 

underway as to whether any project to re-instate it should be PCC/Church led rather than APC led, although the APC were 

happy to continue to offer what support they could for any scheme formulated. 

Public Representation: 

** There was a general discussion between the Councillors present, residents, the applicant & his architect on the 

registration on the CC Planning website of objections to the planning application PA19/01306 for two dwellings with 

septic tank on land at Todda Close, Bolventor. The applicants Architect had also written to the Planning Office. After a 

lengthy but constructive debate the meeting accepted that no further action could be taken at this time and a formal 

decision from CC Planning Dept. was now awaited. 

Miscellaneous:  

The Cllrs present briefly ran through the agenda items. Mr Smart discussed continuing problems with the emptying of the 

higher Trewint Dog Bin which did not appear to have been successfully registered on CC bin listings. The Clerk would be 

pursuing upon her return.  

There was a general reprise upon progress being made on the new toilet block and the outstanding actions & potential 

opening dates and procedures, but a full discussion would take place at the next meeting. 

The scheduled consideration of planning application PA19/02007 for the residential extension to dwelling Oak Barn, South 

Carne, Launceston by Mr & Mrs S & J Gillbard was deferred until the next meeting which will be on Wednesday, 6th May 

2019 at 7.30pm in Altarnun Village Hall.  

 

Date of Next Meeting:  Wednesday, 6th May 2019 at 7.30pm - Altarnun Village Hall. 

              

               Residents are welcome to attend. 

 

            

M. A SAVAGE - Clerk to Altarnun Parish Council                                                             13th April  2019 


